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MINUTE 
 

of 
 

CIVIC HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
 

Minute of Meeting held at 2.00pm in the Committee Room, Council Headquarters, 
Giffnock, on 11 September 2015. 
 
 
Present: 
 
Provost Alastair Carmichael (Chair) 
Councillor Charlie Gilbert 

Councillor Barbara Grant 
 

 
Provost Carmichael in the Chair 

 
 

Attending: 
 
Linda Hutchison, Senior Committee Services Officer; and Ron Leitch, Committee Services 
Officer. 
 
 
Apologies: 
 
Deputy Provost Betty Cunningham (Vice Chair); and Councillor Mary Montague. 
 
 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
1700. There were no declarations of interest intimated. 
 
 
REQUEST FOR CIVIC HOSPITALITY – PRESENTATION OF QUEEN’S AWARD FOR 
VOLUNTARY SERVICE TO EAST RENFREWSHIRE WARRIORS 
 
1701. The committee considered a report by the Deputy Chief Executive seeking 
homologation of the decision made by the Head of Democratic and Partnership Services, in 
liaison with the Provost, to grant authority for the Council to host a civic reception on 1 
October at which the Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service (QAVS) would be presented to 
East Renfrewshire Warriors by HM Lord-Lieutenant of Renfrewshire. The authority had been 
granted to allow the arrangements to be progressed as a previous meeting convened on 26 
August to consider the request had been inquorate.  Full details of the request accompanied 
the report. 
 
The committee agreed to homologate the decision made to host a civic reception on 1 
October 2015 at which the QAVS would be presented to East Renfrewshire Warriors. 
 
  



1596 
 
REQUEST FOR CIVIC HOSPITALITY – KILBRYDE HOSPICE AUTUMN BALL 
 
1702. The committee considered a report by the Deputy Chief Executive seeking 
consideration of a request for the Council to purchase a table at the Kilbryde Hospice 
Autumn Ball organised to help raise funds in support of the hospice. Full details of the 
request accompanied the report. 
 
The committee, following discussion, agreed that the request to purchase a standard table at 
the Kilbryde Hospice Autumn Ball on 24 October 2015 be approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHAIR 


